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WRIGHT THINKING

By Ed Wright

Along the line of beginning again, from my first greenhouse on, I’d have vents at the top, as near the ridge as possible. That’s where the hot air is, and that is where I would put my vents. Air in a greenhouse tends to stratify: stale, damp air at the floor; good growing air at the center; hot, stale air at the ridge. Sidewall fans throw away the only good air in the greenhouse. Reason enough for moving the vents up where the bad guy lives.

 I’d also use evaporative coolers for primary injection of good growing air. They’re economical, efficient and durable. If you continuously inject 4,000 cubic feet of minute of nice, cool air into the greenhouse, it has to push the baddies out the top. All that is left is air that is sure to make our plants happy.

   Sure, I know “they say” swamp coolers don’t work in the high humidity Gulf states, but they do. While evaporation is the more efficient way to cool, absorption cooling gets the job done Your plants will thank you.

   If you have softened water on the manor premises, consider converting the water softener from regular salt (Sodium Chloride) to Potassium chloride. Empty the brine tank, rinse everything well, then run several regeneration cycles through the unit with plain water instead of brine. Now, you can fill the unit with Potassium chloride (available at Lowe’s and any place that sells water softeners). Potassium chloride will work just like Sodium chloride in your softener, though you may want to check that with your dealer. Water softened with Potassium chloride extends wet pad life many times over. 

Our CelDek installation is in its 17th year and is in excellent shape. Another time, we will talk about using Potassium chloride softened water in horticultural applications, but for now, restrict use to non-plant applications.

   My first last and always greenhouses would also have good lights. Heaters only fail when there is cold rain or sleet on everything and you have had about an hour of sleep and can’t find but one house shoe. In that setting, working on a heater while holding a flashlight between the teeth can be hard times in a big way. We found some outdoor rated halogen fixtures at Home Depot and they have worked well for us. When the lamps burn out, the 300W element can be replaced with a 150W element and give plenty of light at half the cost.

   While we’re out in the greenhouse, put that scrap of raingutter above the door. There never has been a greenhouse that wouldn’t dump a pail of water down your collar given the chance. Most any little scrap of gutter material can cure that tendency and it will provide a great advantage when you negotiate with The Management to help carry plants in from the car during a post-show monsoon.

   My relatives have a saying: Zu bald alt, zu spät klug. It means, “Too soon old, too late smart.” I hope these thoughts on lessons learn help a bit. If not, I can start telling about the thousands of mistakes I have made. Tip: settle for starting again! 







PROPOSED AMENDMENT TO THE BYLAWS OF THE SWROGA





The following amendment is proposed to form the Research Committee as approved at the Spring Meeting 2004.  The initial committee should be appointed for limited periods of one (one member), two (one member), three (one member), four (one member), and five (one member) years, allowing staggered appointment of new members to insure continuity of the committee membership after the terms of the initial members. Directors are requested to review the revision and submit their comments, in writing to Byron McGraw, Chairman Bylaws & Judiciary Committee;  3820 Lafayette Drive; Pineville, LA 71360.





ARTICLE V. COMMITTEES





Section 11. The Research Committee shall consist of five members, each to serve five years in staggered terms. The committee shall be responsible for receiving and evaluating research grant proposals, and making recommendations to the Board of Directors for disposition (funding or rejection) of the proposals.


				Submitted by: AD HOC COMMITTEE – RESEARCH: 


Dr. Richard Jamison, Chair















































                                                   SWROGA Auction





Don’t forget the SWROGA Meeting in Shreveport, October 22nd through October 24th!





We are in need of items for the SWROGA auction.  The funds from this auction help in authorizing another Trophy for the SWROGA Show.





 If you have an item for the auction (it doesn’t have to be orchid related),.please make arrangements to get it to Shreveport if you do not plan to come to the meeting. 





Either way, please let Doris McGraw know what you are donating, and the value, as soon as possible so that the paperwork may be done before the show. This will help immensely. 





You may e-mail the information to: � HYPERLINK "mailto:omie3122@aol.com" ��omie3122@aol.com� 


                                       or


mail to 3820 Lafayette Drive, Pineville, LA 71360.


























President’s Letter





. To all SWROGA members:





	By the time you receive this letter summer will be more than half over and our Fall Orchid Show in Shreveport will be near.  It is time to contact your committee chairman and officers with any business or ideas you wish taken care of.


	SWROGA exists for the pleasure and education of all its members as well as the propagation and protection of orchids.  Your input and participation is desired and needed.


	Growing orchids and acquiring friendships across the country is my favorite hobby. I always look forward to the Fall collections of blooms and seeing friends at the shows.  Since Shreveport is my home society, please accept my personal invitation to come and enjoy the orchids and fellowship with us.  Let’s make the growing of orchids fun.





	Sincerely yours,


	Lloyd Burns, President



































Treasurer’s Corner





	


We received $230.00 from Oak Hill for a year’s worth of advertising for 2004.  A GREAT BIG THANKS goes to them for their continued support of SWROGA!!!





The Trophy Fund earned approximately $700.00 since the May report.





The biggest expense was the summer newsletter of approximately $1,200.00.





A check in the amount of $875.00 was sent to the Shreveport Orchid Society to assist in the purchase of trophies for the fall SWROGA show they are hosting.





SWROGA Funds on hand as of August 15, 2004


	General		$  14,490.70


	Trophy		$  56,312.45


		Total		           $  70,803.15





Your SWROGA treasurer,


Carolyn McCabe
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